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What is Workers’ Compensation?

If you are injured on the job or have an illness that you believe was caused by the work environment, you may be entitled to workers’ compensation benefits. If compensable, workers’ compensation benefits automatically cover your authorized medical bills and a portion of your lost wages for work-related injuries or illnesses.
Who provides workers’ compensation benefits for counties?

County employees are insured for workers’ compensation through the county’s membership in the County Workers’ Compensation Pool. County Technical Services, Inc. is the claims administrator for the pool. We are dedicated to prompt, efficient handling of county claims.

What do I do if I am injured on the job?

Report the injury to your supervisor as soon as possible. If you see a doctor, you will be asked to fill out the employee’s statement of accident.

Are there specific doctors I should use if I need medical attention?
Yes, CTSI and the members of the County Workers’ Compensation Pool have developed a list of high-quality medical providers who have been specifically selected to provide injured employees with the best medical care possible.

When can I return to work?

County employers provide work tasks tailored to the physical restrictions of employees who are injured on the job so that almost all employees can continue to work immediately following an injury. Employees are asked to do only tasks they can safely perform during recovery.

If I am injured and can’t work, am I paid?

If an authorized doctor determines that you are completely unable to work, workers’ compensation benefits will be provided in accordance with the Colorado workers’ compensation statutes.

How do I pay for prescriptions from authorized doctors?

If you purchased the initial prescriptions, the receipt should be forwarded to CTSI for reimbursement. Your adjuster will inform you of the prescription program if further medication is needed.

What happens if I am unable to return to my former job?

The county makes every effort to reasonably accommodate continued employment. In the event that you become permanently disabled, the authorized doctor will evaluate you to determine what permanent restrictions apply. This evaluation will assist the county’s job placement evaluation.

If further assistance is needed on your workers’ compensation claim, 
you may contact your adjuster at CTSI at (800) 544-7868.

